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Welcome
Thank you for 

choosing 
the Eventide Campus 

to be your home!

Eventide: 
Norman Johnston

Donald Raisch
Wesley Stoelk

Berniece Segebart
Kenny Winsor

Silveridge Assisted 
Living:

Wendell Argotsinger
Delores Jessen

Sam Lee
Marilyn Neddermeyer

Andrea Nelson

Heritage Heights:
Naomi Friedrichsen

Donna Koch
Mary Lou Mc-

Clatchey

Realife Cooperative:
Frank & Elizabeth 

Hawley
Janet Kinsey

Published for the residents, families, friends and employees of the Eventide Community.

Graduates
Our graduates were 

on the Eventide cam-
pus for a short stay 
and have returned 

home. It was a plea-
sure to serve you!

Eventide: 
Dolores Kuhlmann

Andrea Nelson
Arlene Nemitz

Marilyn Neddermeyer

In Memoriam
Our thoughts and 

prayers remain with 
the families and 

friends of those who 
have made their final 

journey.

Eventide: 
Ione Beaman

Roger Brodersen
Nancy Brown
Joyce Denker
Ruby Duncan

LaVerna Ewoldt
Marlan Harm
Roger Harm

Shirley Kastner
Robert Reisz

Silveridge Assisted 
Living:

Phyllis Utsinger

From the Desk of the CEO Submitted by Mindi Baker

As we look forward to the year 2022, we anticipate 
reaching one of the largest milestones in Eventide’s his-
tory as we prepare to move to our beautiful new nursing 
facility. As we near the final months in our currently facil-
ity, I cannot help but reminisce about all the changes over 
the years, the memories made, the joy and laughter that 
occurred through the halls, and a place many have found 
as comfort in the time it was needed most. As we continue 
to cherish those memories, we are truly excited to experi-
ence the benefits our new nursing facility will bring. 

As the Eventide Campus continues to develop, we want 
to make sure each building has its own unique identity. 
With the opening of the new building on campus, Eventide 
Leadership is excited to announce the new nursing facility 
will be named Gracewell, An Eventide Community. Our 
Campus name will remain Eventide. This does not take 
away from the fact that the building itself is in Memory 
of Frances & Wally Lauridsen. You will see this memorial 
information on the exterior of the facility, and within as 
well. 

Why Gracewell? 
Gracewell is derived from the words ‘grace’ and ‘well’, 

and the careful consideration of those words and its 
combination is a reflection of our goals and direction 
we have for the Eventide Community. In everything we 

strive to accomplish, our faith-based creation and mission 
are at the forefront. 

Grace means all of the things we want to see in human-
ity. It means empathy, compassion, courtesy, dignity, and 
respect. It is about making the right decisions when no 
one is looking. Simply put, grace is all that is good about 
working with people. Because of the Grace of God, we are 
able to show grace to others. 

To experience grace, wellness must a priority. We shall 
care for each other’s wellbeing physically, mentally, and 
spiritually. Gracewell will encourage residents and team 
members to be mindful of their well-being and live their 
lives with purpose and meaning. Grace well with us.  

What is Next? 
We will slowly incorporate the Gracewell name, but it 

will take time. You will see the Gracewell name incorpo-
rated in the new building and eventually on marketing 
materials as we educate others of the name. 

The Eventide Campus continues to offer the same great 
services in environments best suited for the needs of our 
community. Gracewell will be the new nursing facility, 
Silveridge is our Assisted Living Facility, in addition to the 
two apartments on campus. Realife Cooperative and Heri-
tage Heights offer independent living apartments, with 
an offering of lower-income housing at Heritage Heights. 

‘Tis the Season
Eventide residents and employees celebrated the Holiday season all 

month long by participating in the 12 Days of Christmas! They donned 
their favorite Christmas Sweaters, crafted gingerbread houses, exchanged 
cookies, and passed out random acts of kindness and presents of course! 
Thank you to all those who made the Residents’ Christmas extra special! 
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Eventide Staff News
January:

Doreen Adams, Director of Nursing, RN, 15 years
Karen Beam, Environmental Supervisor, 8 years

Connie Ellis, Activity Assistant, 5 years
Joana Gomez, Certified Nursing Assistant, 2 years

Tammy Langholdt, Restorative Aide, 28 years 
Whitney Muck, Certified Nursing Assistant, 1 year
Amalia Velasquez, Licensed Practical Nurse, 1 year

Mayra Zarazu, Medication Manager, 1 year

February:
Angela Aldana, Licensed Practical Nurse, 17 years

Mindi Baker, Chief Executive Officer, 21 years
Jackie Boggs, Registered Nurse, 4 years
Jenelle Higginbottom, Cook, 43 years

Kim Korwes, Tenant Companion Coordinator, 
11 years

Mary Ann Neppl, Registered Nurse, 8 years
Annette Sands, Certified Medication Aide, 26 years

Kelsey Tippery, Certified Nursing Assistant, 
11 years

Angeles Villegas, Registered Nurse, 5 years 
Diana Wiges, Cook, 11 years

March: 
Adalis Boeck, Certified Nursing Assistant, 2 years

Tony Ernsperger, Certified Medication Aide, 5 years 
Blenda Gossage, Laundry Assistant, 18 years

Aubree Holt, Certified Nursing Assistant, 2 years
Denise Malcom, Certified Nursing Assistant, 

7 years
Lori Magnuson, Nurse Manager, 5 years

Roxie Neumann, Dietary Assistant, 2 years
Keli Remmick, Laundry Assistant, 25 years

We welcome the following new staff 
members to Eventide Nursing Home:

Maintenance Department:
Steve Jorgensen, Maintenance Assistant

Nursing Department:
Paige Andersen, Certified Nursing Assistant

Joeceline Chieng, Domestic Aide
Mary Jo Pfeifer, Registered Nurse 

Courtney Plough, Certified Nursing Assistant
Katherine Thao, Licensed Practical Nurse

Ana Velasquez, Extra Eyes 

We welcome the following new staff 
members to Silveridge Assisted Living:

Nursing Department:
Amy Jo McManigal 

Anniversaries 
“Congratulations” to the following Eventide Campus Staff for working one year or more:

New Staff

by Human Resource Coordinator,  
Pat Schechinger  

Submitted by Resident Services Manager, 
Shannon Cose

What is Senior Cooperative Housing? 
Senior Cooperative Housing is a living op-

tion that offers seniors age 62 and over inde-
pendence and social interaction without the 
routine upkeep, maintenance and expenses 
of home ownership. The Members of the co-
operative own a share of the community with 
an equal voice in how the community operates. 
The cooperative holds the community’s mas-
ter mortgage and residents purchase a share 
of the cooperative with the right to occupy 
their unit within the community. In addition, 
there is a monthly payment to cover all main-
tenance costs and repairs. Although residents 
do not assume personal liability for the master 
mortgage they receive the tax benefits of home 
ownership, and are entitled to a deduction on 
their income tax return for their share of prop-
erty taxes as well as interest on the mortgage. 
Each cooperative share appreciates in value on 
a limited basis of 1% per year. Members will 
gain on their investment, while keeping units 
affordable to new residents who are interested 
in purchasing an available share.   

A senior cooperative operates according to a 

set of bylaws and agreements that are moni-
tored by an elected Board of Directors. Each 
unit or share has one vote, and only residents 
of the Cooperative may serve on the Board of 
Directors.     

Why Realife might be the right retirement 
choice for you.

We all dream of the freedom of retirement. No 
work, less stress, less responsibility and more 
time to do the things we really love. If you own 
a home, you may lose that sense of freedom 
and find yourself shoveling snow, replacing the 
roof or fixing the plumbing instead of enjoying 
your retirement!   

Realife Cooperative offers a worry-free life-
style. Cooperative living takes away the stress 
and burden of all home repairs and mainte-
nance. Spend less time mowing the lawn or 
shoveling snow and more time doing what 
you truly enjoy! You don’t have to worry about 
those unexpected repair bills because at Re-
alife, your monthly payment will cover those 
expenses.  

You won’t feel like you are downsizing at all 
with our 11 different floor plans ranging from 
659 square feet to 1350 square feet. Living 
at Realife is very affordable with share costs 

ranging from $22,967.93 to $53,365.16 and 
monthly charges ranging from $530.00 to 
$1125.00.  

What is covered in the monthly charge? 
• Principal, Interest and Mortgage Insurance 

Premium
• Real Estate Taxes
• Electricity, Heat, Water/Sewer, Garbage Col-

lection
• Cable TV
• Lawn Care and Snow Removal
• Repairs and replacement of fixed items in 

your apartment such as carpet, appliances, and 
heating and cooling systems etc. 

• And much more!  

If you are ready to make a change to a wor-
ry-free lifestyle, give us a call today and learn 
more about what Realife has to offer for you. 
For more information or to schedule a tour call 
our Resident Services Manager Shannon Cose 
at 712-263-8169.  

Realife Cooperative - A Unique form of Home Ownership.

Submitted by Kara Webb, RN, 
Director of Assisted Living

For many families, traditions 
carry an irreplaceable value. They 
are often present in milestones, 
holidays… even everyday life. No 
matter the ritual, they seem to bring 
a sense of peace, familiarity and 
comfort.  Whether it is wearing the 
same socks for a basketball game 
because they are lucky, or doing the 
nightly bedtime tuck-in and prayer 
with your littles, or getting to have 
scrumptious cupcakes from Sis-
ter-Sweets on your birthday each 
year, or reading ‘Twas the Night 
before Christmas to your grand-
kids on Christmas Eve… traditions 
are born, carried on and passed on 
from generation to generation.

At Silveridge we acknowledge the 
importance of tradition.

Cronk’s Café was established in 
Denison in 1929 and was a staple 
in our community for many years. 
It served homemade dishes to its 
patrons year after year, often being 
the go-to establishment for after-
church family brunches or holi-
day meals. When Cronk’s closed 
in 2020, its owners Eric and Terri 
Skoog identified the symbolism the 
Angus Room Christmas tree had to 
the community and did not want 
to let that disappear. They decid-
ed to donate the tree to Silveridge 

so it could continue to be enjoyed 
by Denison residents for years to 
come. Our tenants, staff and visi-
tors now enjoy it each season in our 
main dining room.

LaGene Webb, Silveridge ten-
ant, began collecting Department 
56 Christmas Village pieces in the 
early 90s when her children were 
looking for gift ideas to celebrate 
her birthday, which she happens to 
share with Jesus. The village was 
displayed every year in her home 
and enjoyed most by her grandchil-
dren who would look at the lighted 
details in awe knowing they did not 
dare touch any if they wanted to 
live to see another Christmas. When 
LaGene left her home and relocated 
to Silveridge 3 years ago she was 
saddened to realize she would no 
longer have room to store and dis-
play her 57 piece village. Instead, 
she gifted it to me, her granddaugh-
ter, and it is now displayed each 
December in one of the Silveridge 
living rooms, and remains to be ad-
mired by everyone who looks at it.

LaDonna Maas who was a Sil-
veridge tenant from 2011 until 
2016 spent her entire married life 
collecting nativity scenes. When 
she came to Silveridge in 2011 she 
began displaying the collection of 
over 100 nativities for Silveridge 
tenants and families to enjoy over 

the holidays. After her passing in 
2016, LaDonna’s daughters wanted 
to keep the spirit of LaDonna and 
her tradition alive, and donated her 
largest nativity scene to Silveridge. 
It continues to be displayed each 
year. Tenants and staff who knew 
and loved LaDonna look at it every 
holiday season and remember her 
witty sense of humor and love for 
tradition.

There tends to be misconceptions 
that if there are changes within a 
family, whether that be a move or 
the loss of a loved one, traditions 
are lost. I feel these three examples 
prove that traditions are upheld 
when those who cherish them re-
fuse to give up on keeping them 
alive. Traditions can be started by 
anyone, no matter your signifi-
cance within the circle of people 
you want to have them with, and 
they can be carried on by anyone 
who chooses to honor their impor-
tance… even if the traditions were 
bott originally your own to start 
with. If you have not begun any 
traditions within your own family, 
I encourage you to start. If you are 
worried about a tradition being lost, 
take it upon yourself to ensure it is 
continued. The feelings they bring 
and the memories they create are 
something you can carry with you 
for years to come.

The Value of Traditions
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Submitted by Robin Schiltz, 
Eventide Activity Director

Boy oh boy, it is going to be a happy 2022!  We are all 
very excited about preparing for the move to the new build-
ing! Activities will pretty much revolve around helping our 
Residents prepare for the move and pack, and then, helping 
them adjust to their new home.

We will continue to have smaller activities during this time 
frame, but of course you know we cannot cancel bingo! (Ha! 
Ha! Ha!) We will continue to meet the psycho-social needs 
of everyone to the best of our ability during this time frame!

A quick note to families of our Residents. One of the most 
helpful things that you could do to help prepare for the 
move, would be to sort through clothes, decorations and 
drawers with your family member to ‘lighten the load’ of the 
move. For those of you who are unable to assist with this, 
rest assured that we are definitely here to help!

I also want to take this time to give a huge shout out to the 
Mission team of the United Church of Christ, Schleswig, the 
employees of CCMH, and the staff at Eventide, for ensuring 
that our Residents had a very, Merry Christmas! The pres-
ents were fabulous, and there were smiles galore through-
out the Christmas celebrations!

Thank you to the many volunteers who have been able 
to help with screening our visitors, and for helping with 
Activities! It has been a long couple of years, and it is defi-
nitely a challenge to get back into the swing of things, but 
we could not do it without all of the community support we 
have received!

Stay tuned for more exciting news from the Activity De-
partment, and the rest of the Eventide campus! May 2022 
bring you all joy, good health, and much happiness!

Happy New Year 
Everyone! 

Advance Directives
Submitted by Amy Schultz, 

Eventide Administrator
I recently attended a conference and 

had a very good education on the three 
advanced directives that Iowa recogniz-
es. I believe these directives are some-
thing every adult should think about and 
make some decisions earlier rather than 
later about the care they may want or 
may not want to receive. 

In Iowa a ‘durable power of attorney’ 
for healthcare means a document autho-
rizing an attorney in fact to make health 
care decisions for the principal if the prin-
cipal is unable, in the judgment of the 
attending physician to make health care 
decisions. The ‘attorney in fact’ is the 
person who is designated. The ‘princi-
pal’ is a person 18 or older who executed 
the power of attorney. And ‘health care’ 
refers to any care, treatment, service, or 
procedure to maintain diagnose, or treat 
an in individuals physical or mental con-
dition.

The phrase ‘durable’ ensures the power 
of attorney is not in effect when signed, 
but rather becomes effective when the 
judgement of the person is impaired and 
is unable to make their own healthcare 
decisions. It is important for family mem-
bers or the attorney in fact to understand 
their authority does not start until the 
person cannot make decisions for them-
selves according to physician judgement. 

The medical opinion of the physician 
should be in writing and kept in the med-
ical record of the resident. 

When signing a healthcare POA, one 
of two things need to happen; 1) it is 
signed by at least 2 people, in the pres-
ence of each other and the principal, or 2) 
or signing is acknowledged by a notarial 
officer. Iowa law prohibits an employee 
of health care provider that care for the 
principal on date of execution from being 
a witness to the DPOA. Also, a health 
care provider or employee of health care 
provider, on date of execution, may not 
serve as attorney in fact unless the indi-
vidual designated is related to the prin-
cipal by blood, marriage, or adoption. 
The other thing to keep in mind, is that 
resident must have ‘capacity’ to know 
what they are signing, so it is important 
to think of such directives earlier rather 
than later. 

A healthcare durable power of attorney 
can be revoked at any time and in any 
manner the principal is able to communi-
cate without regard to mental or physical 
condition. Revocation can be completed 
by notifying the attorney in fact orally or 
in writing. It also can be completed by 
notifying the health care provider who 
is providing care to the principal orally 
or in writing. This may get sticky if the 
resident has dementia, because once the 
DPOA is revoked, they may not have the 
capacity to sign a new DPOA, which may 
leave families with little choice except 
guardianship.  

The Durable Healthcare Power of At-
torney allows for a primary and a sec-
ondary attorney in fact. There is no limit 
for the number of people who can be as-
signed to attorney in fact, but there may 
be more problems or disputes in decision 
making with the more people involved.  

The second advanced directive to talk 
about is the living will. The ‘living will’ is 
a written document authorizing a health 
care provider to withhold or withdraw 
life sustaining procedure in certain cases. 
A ‘life sustaining procedure’ could be a 
medical procedure, treatment or inter-
vention which utilized mechanical or ar-
tificial means to sustain, restore, or sup-
plant a spontaneous vital function, and 
which serves only to prolong the dying 
process. A living will is only effective 
when a resident is diagnosed as being 
terminally ill and not able to take part 
in the medical decision-making process.  

Life sustaining procedure does not in-
clude administration of medication or 

performance of any medical procedure 
necessary to provide comfort care or al-
leviate pain. Life sustaining procedures 
authorizes withholding nutrition and 
hydration when it is provided intrave-
nously or by feeding tube.  

Witnesses to a living will cannot be 1) 
a health care provider attending the de-
clarant on the date of execution or 2) em-
ployee of health care provider attending 
the declarant on the date of execution. 

When the attending physician declares 
the declarant with a terminal condition, 
this decision must be confirmed by an-
other physician. The determination must 
be recorded in the declarant’s medical re-
cord. 

The living will declaration may be re-
voked at any time and in any manner 
by which the declarant is able to com-
municate their intent to revoke, without 
regard to mental or physical condition. 
It is only effective to the attending phy-
sician to whom it is communicated by 
declarant. The attending physician then 
needs to make this a part of the person’s 
medical record. 

The living will also provides a process 
for decision making in absence of a resi-
dent making end of life decisions. In the 
absence of a living will declaration, life 
sustaining procedures may be withheld 
or withdrawn from a patient who has a 
terminal condition if there is consultation 
and written agreement for the withheld 
or withdrawal of life sustaining proce-
dures between attending physician and 
the following individuals in the order of 
priority: 1) attorney in fact; 2) guardian; 
3) spouse; 4) adult child; 5) parent; 6) 
adult sibling. 

A living will standardized form that 
complies with Iowa’s law has been pre-
pared by the Iowa Bar Association and is 
available online. Also available online is 
a standardized form that combines both 
the living will and durable power of at-
torney for health care. 

The third and final advance directive 
is an Out of Hospital Do Not Resuscitate 
(DNR) order which is set forth in Iowa 
code 144A.7A. These DNRs are limited 
to residents who are in a terminal condi-
tion. A health care provider may with-
hold or withdraw resuscitation outside 
a hospital consistent with a do not re-
suscitate order. A DNR order shall not 
apply when a patient is in need of emer-
gency medical services due to a sudden 
accident or injury resulting from motor 
vehicle collision, fire, mass casualty, or 
other of sudden accident or injury which 
is outside the scope of the patient’s ter-
minal condition. 

A DNR can be revoked at any time a 
patient or an individual authorized to act 
on patient’s behalf is able to communi-
cate in any manner the intent that the 
order to be revoked without regard to 
mental or physical condition of the pa-
tient. 

Family wishes or other individuals who 
are not authorized in the order to act on 
behalf of the resident shall not supersede 
a valid out of hospital do not resuscitate 
order. 

To be compliant with nursing home 
standards, a nursing facility must have 
an acknowledgement signed by the resi-
dent or legal surrogate requesting that 
a DNR order be issued. This document 
should be maintained in the clinical re-
cord. A written order for DNR also must 
be obtained from attending physician 
and maintained in resident record.  

The facility will maintain policies in 
which a DNR is an order that directs in 
the event of cardiac or respiratory arrest 
no CPR measure will be initiated. In the 
event of cardiopulmonary arrest, 911 
will be called and CPR will be initiated, 
unless there is either evidence of irre-
versible death or the resident had valid 
DNR order issued by attending physician 
and is located in resident clinical record.

Ways to Make 
Someone Smile

Submitted by Morgan Saunders, Social Worker
It is no secret 2020 and 2021 have been hard on the resi-

dents and tenants as we have gone through the pandemic 
and constantly changing restrictions. Although things are 
looking up, we wanted to compile a list of things you can 
do to help give a smile to the residents and tenants on the 
Eventide Campus, even from afar.

1. Send a note or card just saying hello and you are think-
ing of them. Give your loved one an update with all family 
member’s activities, jobs, etc. 

2. Encourage children to paint them a homemade picture 
they can hang in their room. 

3. Send flowers! In Denison, A Country Rose or HyVee 
delivers.

4. Send their favorite snack item. HyVee delivers food, 
too!

5. Plan a video chat. Call Activities or Social Services to 
setup a time. 

6. Create and send a custom calendar or photo book with 
family photos for your loved one’s room or apartment.

7. Give them a gift card for a little pampering at the Beauty 
Salon on campus. Call Tina in the Business Office for details, 
(712) 263-3114, ext. 224. 

8. Create a joyful door decoration for their room or apart-
ment door.

9. Bring in old pictures to reminisce with your loved one.
10. At the time of this writing, visitors of all ages are wel-

come to visit, and the residents and tenants are able to go 
out of the building with family members.

Target Practice
Eventide Residents had a little extra fun while decorating 

for Christmas. There were many smiles and much laughter as 
they ‘hunted the wildlife’ with Nerf Guns. A big thanks to our 
Activity Department for making life fun! 



From the Staff...
The staff at Eventide is here to assist our residents and 

their families in any way possible. If you have any questions 
or concerns, please do not hesitate to ask. We are always 
looking for ways to improve the delivery of our services and 
programs. Your input will only help us succeed in delivering 
quality care. Thank you for your continued support!     

Eventide A Senior 
Living Community

visit our web site: 
eventidehome.com  

ELECTRONIC NEWSLETTER
Keep updated on Eventide activities and events by signing 

up for our electronic newsletter. Call Christine in the Business 
Office at (712) 263-3114 or email ckragel@eventidehome.com 
to be added to the list. 

EVENTIDE FOUNDATION
The Eventide Foundation is a non-profit, tax exempt charitable corporation formed to collect gifts of 
money and assets to help off-set the expenses of caring for the elderly. Funds collected by the Founda-
tion are used to supplement the increasing costs of personal care and to provide amenities to residents 
that would not otherwise be available. As you plan your estate and gift endowments, we ask that you 
consider a gift to the Eventide Foundation. A contribution to the Foundation allows us to provide a 
fuller quality of life to our residents. The Foundation needs your help to continue the work of Eventide 
and to ensure that each of the residents can live out their life without loss of dignity or respect. We 
sincerely appreciated all the gifts that have been designated to the Eventide Foundation! The following 
list reflects gifts received during the period of September 25, 2021 through December 30, 2021. In 
publishing a list of so many names, it is possible that we may have misspelled, omitted or otherwise 
listed your name incorrectly. If so, please notify the Foundation office at (712) 263-3114 so that we 
can make the necessary corrections. Thank you. 
Endowment
Don Hoemann
Tuition Assistance
Kenneth & Barbara Chen
Memorials
In memory of Norma Buschmann by Mark & Sue Gray | In memory of Ruby Duncan by Phyllis Lewis 
| In memory of Ruby Duncan by Barbara Moeller | In memory of LaVerna Ewoldt by Mary & Spencer 
Watson | In memory of LaVerna Ewoldt by Vicki Nelson | In memory of LaVerna Ewoldt by Kevin 
Pedersen | In memory of LaVerna Ewoldt by Zion Lutheran Ladies Aid | In memory of Roger Harm by 
Larry & JoAnn Clausen | In memory of Roger Harm by Jason & Amy Schultz | In memory of Marlan 
Harm by Mark & Sue Gray | In memory of Marlan Harm by Jerry & Barb Ernst | In memory of Mar-
lan Harm by Diana Schultz | In memory of Marlan Harm by Wayne & Joyce Miller | In memory of 
Marlan Harm by Richard & Marie Peters | In memory of Marlan Harm by Merry Jacoby | In memory 
of Marlan Harm by Jason & Amy Schultz | In memory of Shirley M Kastner by Jason & Amy Schultz
Christmas Appeal
Della D Peters | John & Celia Nelson | Peace Lutheran Church, LWML, Glidden | Verle & Linda Mc-
Cutcheon | James & Toni Lohman | Noel & Sandy Johnson | Dan & Danyel Jepsen | Zion Lutheran 
Ladies Aid, Denison | St. John’s Sewing, Kiron | Leroy Fredericks | Arnold & Paulette Luetje | Vision 
Care Clinic | Gladys Hagny | Gaylord Boeck | Jodi Bruhn | Jeanie Mork | Don Hoemann
In memory of Ruth Moen by Gladys Ahart  In memory of Harold & Una Bell Frehse by Tim & Candy 
Stuart | In memory of My Parents, Harry & Doretta Wellendorf by Dorothy Enslen | In memory of John 
P. Lawler by Sharil Lawler | In memory of Nancy Brown by Lois Greder | In memory of Paul & Ruby 
Jahn by Ken & Gloria Splittgerber | In memory of Kenny & Helen Hinze by Ken & Gloria Splittgerber 
| In memory of Joe & Lillian Stehlik by Wes Stehlik | In memory of Rev. Don Winter by Jane Winter 
| In memory of Ray & Milrae Franck by Rick Franck | In memory of Loys & Marjorie Franck by Rick 
Franck | In memory of Wilbert & Irene Johannsen by Dr. and Mrs. K M Johannsen | In memory of Our 
Loved Ones by Byron & Karen Weiss | In memory of Clara Hoffmeier by Adam & Christine Kragel | 
In memory of Bernadine Kragel by Adam & Christine Kragel
In honor of Eventide Campus Team by St John’s LMWL, Charter Oak | In honor of Donald Buss by 
Mary & James Buss | In honor of Mel Baker by Jeanine Baker  | In honor of Herman & Louise Neu-
bauer by Jeanine Baker | In honor of Jean Ohl by Shelley & Bob Starman | In honor of Don Hoemann 
by John & Becky Jacobsen | In honor of Betty Lilleholm by Dorothy & Lonny Popp | In honor of Mavis 
& Charles Hobart by Dorothy & Lonny Popp | In honor of Our Parents by Jim & Fay Slechta | In honor 
of Lula Baker by Marjorie Overhue | In honor of Wayne Baker by Marjorie Overhue | In honor of Al 
Overhue by Marjorie Overhue | In honor of Roseann Gehlsen by Troy Gehlsen | In honor of Peter & 
Jan Pickel by Larry & Dorothy Rix | In honor of Fred & Ione Hollrah by Jolene O’Connor | In honor 
of Rudolph & Caroline Christensen by Richard & Hilda Frank | In honor of Alice Marie Christensen 
by Richard & Hilda Frank | In honor of Louie & Emma Frank by Richard & Hilda Frank | In honor of 
Virgil & Lois Frank by Richard & Hilda Frank | In honor of Andrew & Mary Jane Klotz by Richard & 
Hilda Frank | In honor of Milo & Marion Jensen by Richard & Hilda Frank | In honor of Eldo & Chris 
Klotz by Richard & Hilda Frank | In honor of Orval & Lorraine Spahn by Richard & Hilda Frank | In 
honor of Blake & Ione Giles by Richard & Hilda Frank | In honor of Charles Christensen by Richard & 
Hilda Frank | In honor of Bill Christensen by Richard & Hilda Frank | In honor of Bob Thul by Richard 
& Hilda Frank | In honor of Linda Feller by Judy Vaughn | In honor of Genevieve Ballantine by Phil 
& Jolene Ketelsen | In honor of Clara & Otto Goslar by Geraldine Goslar | In honor of E.G. ‘Bus’ 
Kregness by Chris & Joan Petersen | In honor of Larry Carstensen by Darlene Carstensen | In honor 
of Virgene Fredericks by Richard Fredericks | In honor of Dorothy Friedrichsen by Betty Jo Jacoby | 
In honor of Loved Ones by Arlene Nemitz | In honor of Bud Barnes by Del & Jean Warren | In honor 
of Jack Brockelsby by Del & Jean Warren | In honor of Frank & Virgil Dozark by Roger Dozark | In 
honor of Marcelene Vogt by Rebecca & Ralph Dorale | In honor of Leon & Mille Neubauer by Tim & 
Lila Bubke | In honor of Marie L Kuhlmann by Wayne Kuhlmann | In honor of Joan Hiles by Joni & 
Todd Slechta | In honor of Debbie Walde Garber by Ken & Gloria Splittgerber | In honor of Ralph 
& Gertrude Evers by Greg & Lori Wehle	| In honor of Rudie & Henrietta Koch by Gary & Judy Koch 
| In honor of J. Henry & Anna Schroeder by Gary & Judy Koch | In honor of the Staff at Silveridge 
by Verle Massman | In honor of Earl & Carmen Keim by Joan McBride |In honor of Emmogene & 
Charles Evers, Our Beloved Nanny & Poppy by Laura, Tom, Lily, Tommy & Emma Dillon | In honor 
of Bud Obrecht by Howard & Linda Henningsen | In honor of Elvera Brus by Howard & Linda Hen-
ningsen | In honor of Brenda Blum by Howard & Linda Henningsen | In honor of Ellen Henningsen 
by Howard & Linda Henningsen | In honor of Family Members by Howard & Linda Henningsen | In 
honor of Brownie & Vernet Larson by Jeri Kolpin | In honor of the Neppl Family by Janice Neppl & 
Family | In honor of Waldo & Velma Winquist by Colleen Winquist Jones | In honor of Warren Larson 
by Colleen Winquist Jones | In honor of Alan Jaycox by Patricia Jaycox | In honor of Michael Berens 
by Norma J. Berens | In honor of Mark Berens by Norma J. Berens | In honor of LaVere Andersen 
by Brian & Carol Boeck | In honor of Denise Teneyck by Doug & Pam Soseman | In honor of Rhonda 
Ohl by Doug & Pam Soseman | In honor of Genny Schurke by Kevin & Bev Fink | In honor of Ed & 
Esther Sonnichsen by Tonya Eller | In honor of Eventide Campus Team Members by Mindi & Troy 
Baker | In honor of Marge Lorenger by Jeff & Lisa Lorenger

STAFF PAYROLL DEDUCTION: 
	 Bob Adams | Doreen Adams | Paige Andersen | Rebecca Angulo | Mindi Baker | Tamara Baker 

| Karen Beam | Mary Burhoop | Deb Burk | Mona Chajon | Joeceline Chieng | Lynette Croghan  
Connie Ellis | Antonia Flores | Maria Flores | Brooke French | Abigail Friedrichsen | Geysi Garcia 
| Lynette Gaskill | Chelsey Gonzales | Blenda Gossage | Seth Guzman | Penni Hansen  | Sara 
Hansen | Jenelle Higginbottom  | Deborah Huisinga | David Hulsebus | Michael Johnson | Steve 
Jorgensen  | Jaci Kluender | Kim Korwes | Christine Kragel | Deanna Laubscher | Miriam Lorenzo | 
Lori Magnuson | Ivelisse Matta  | Amy McManigal | Billie Mead | Yuridia Montalvo | Maddy Nagle 
| Roxie Neumann | Susana Nieto | Yuriana Nieto | Daniela Oropeza | Brittney Page | Courtney 
Plough | Carol Quail | Amy Rasmussen | Shay Reetz | Emily Reiser | Keli Remmick | Carlos Salazar 
| Annette Sands | Pat Schechinger | Robin Schiltz | Amy Schultz | Kris Schultz | Erin Staley | Deb 
Steinkuehler | Kathy Tech | Krystal Terwilleger | Kelsey Tippery | Tina Thompson | Melody Vazquez 
| Adrian Velasquez | Ana Velasquez | Angeles Villegas | Kara Webb | Robyn Wilson | Tonya 
Zimmerman

EVENTIDE LUTHERAN HOME 
The following list reflects gifts received during the period of September 25, 2021 through December 

30, 2021. If we have misspelled, omitted, or otherwise listed your name incorrectly, please notify the 
Business Office at (712) 263-3114 so that we can make the necessary corrections. Thank you. Eunice 
& Kenneth Gegel

Grow Bold With Us Campaign 
Connie & Harold Kierscht | Kerry & Jill Kierscht | In memory of Jean Remmes by Family | In memory 

of Marlan Harm by Kurtis & Arliss Kelsey | In memory of Marlan Harm by Larry & JoAnn Clausen | 
In memory of Marlan Harm by Randy & Connie Volkmann | In memory of Marlan Harm by Tim & 
Lila Bubke | In memory of Marlan Harm by Joan Nahnsen | In memory of Marlan Harm by Barbara 
Moeller 

THRIVENT CHOICE
By directing Choice Dollars through Thrivent Choice, eligible members recommend where Thrivent Financial 

distributes some of its charitable outreach grant dollars among participating non-profit organizations 
such as Eventide Senior Living Community. The following list reflects gifts received during the period of 
September 25, 2021 through December 30, 2021. If we have misspelled, omitted, or otherwise listed 
your name incorrectly, please notify the Business Office at (712) 263-3114 so that we can make the 
necessary corrections.  

Brian Ettleman

 EVENTIDE FOUNDATION 
	ENDOWMENT FUND
	 When you donate to a permanently endowed fund at a qualified community foundation, you are not 

only helping your neighbors today — you are building a stronger community tomorrow. And while 
that in itself is rewarding, with Endow Iowa, you will also get back for giving. You will be eligible to 
receive a 25% tax credit for each donation, in addition to any federal tax benefits you may qualify 
for. Contact the Omaha Community Foundation at (800) 794-3458 for more information on how 
Endow Iowa is helping donors do good works within the community, forever. If you are interested in 
donating, please make checks payable to the Eventide Foundation Endowment Fund and send them 
to The Omaha Community Foundation at 302 South 36th Street, Suite 100 in Omaha. 

DONATIONS
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Community Contacts
Mindi Baker, CEO 
Amy Schultz, Eventide Administrator 
Christine Kragel, Community Relations & 

Foundation Director 
Kara Webb, RN, Silveridge Director of As-

sisted Living 
Shannon Cose, Heritage Heights and Real-

ife Resident Services Manager

Facilities
Eventide Lutheran Home: 712-263-3114               Heritage Heights: 712-263-6631

Realife Cooperative: 712-263-8169               Silveridge Assited Living: 712-263-2639

Eventide Board of 
Directors

Mark Gray, President
Danyel Jepsen, Vice President

Tonya Eller, Secretary/Treasurer
Coleen Bruhn         Mark Spiegel
Deryl Hennings        Rachel Desy

Respect and dignity:  The resident has a right to be treated with respect 
and dignity, including: 

r.	 The right to share a room with his or her roommate of choice when 
practicable, when both residents live in the same facility and both residents 
consent to the arrangement. 

s.	 The right to receive written notice, including the reason for the 
change, before the resident’s room or roommate in the facility is changed. 

t.	 The right to refuse to transfer to another room in the facility, if the 
purpose of the transfer is:

	 a. to relocate a resident of a SNF from the distinct part of the institu-
tion that is a SNF to a part of the institution that is not a SNF, or 

	 b. to relocate a resident of a NF from the distinct part of the institu-
tion that is a NF to a distinct part of the institution that is a SNF.

	 c. solely for the convenience of staff.
u.	 A resident’s exercise of the right to refuse transfer does not affect 

the resident’s eligibility or entitlement to Medicare or Medicaid benefits

Resident Rights

Join us for Monthly Alzheimer’s 
Caregiver Support Group 
The Alzheimer’s Caregivers Support Group meet the first Tuesday of each 

month, at 1:30pm in the Heritage Heights Community Room located at 118 
South 20th Street in Denison. Join us for a gathering of caregivers, family 
and friends of persons with Alzheimer’s who meet to discuss issues re-
lated to Alzheimer’s disease. We exchange practical information, problems, 
and solutions to the day-to-day struggles of caregiving. We work through 
feelings experienced while being a caregiver. Eventide acknowledges that 
caring for your loved ones with Alzheimer’s can be hard and we want you 
know to know you are not alone. Everyone is welcome! If you would like to 
be included in the reminder mailing, or notified of meeting changes, please 
call Lynette Croghan at (712) 263-3114, ext. 228.

Halloween Happiness
Eventide Residents were treated to a costume parade thanks to the Imagi-

nation Station, family and friends! From Heros to Princesses, the smiles were 
endless! 


